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2110 Wyandot Drive

Denver, CO 80221

phone:
303 426-7006

e-mail:
Ron@ghpd.com

Ronald A. Dahl

November 9, 1997
Lyle Dahl

2640 118 Ave NW

Coon Rapids, MN 59715-4835

Dear Lyle:
I received your documents and I made three photocopies of everything.  I will send one copy to Marilyn Dahl Hensley and keep the other two so that I can later share them with others.

It really scares me that I may have the only original.  I will hope that the US Mail comes through in getting them back to you.  If not, I do have more copies.

Viola’s map looked very good.  I had also downloaded the copy of the map I sent from the internet.  I wrote in  Borre’s and Simond’s farmstead location on this map.  I also have a good photocopy that I made in Fergus Falls.  I forgot to write the name of the book down, but I think it was the 1870 plat records of Otter Tail County.  This map shows the actual section lines and even shows where Simond had an extra 40 acres of land north of Borre’s farm to make up for the shortfall of land caused by Formo Lake.

I have been to both farmsteads and have a few photocopies.  I am going to try to return next summer and photocopy the foundations of Borre’s two original homes.  Both homes have been torn down, but his 2nd and 3rd great grandchildren still live on the farm and are very helpful.  They said we could still see the original foundations, even though they were grown over with grass and weeds.  I’ll try to send a photocopy of the plat map next time.  

I noticed some of the questions you had on the material, but I haven’t had a chance to think about it much.  I’m hoping that Marilyn Hensley will have the answers because she’s a lot more proficient at genealogy than I am.

 If you ever have access to the internet, be sure to look at www.WebFamilyTree.com because I’m putting quite a bit of information on that site.

I would definitely like to transcribe the tapes of Viola Johnson.  I would feel much safer if you could send me a copy of the tapes so that we don’t have to worry about the tapes getting lost in the mail.  I will send you the transcription after I get it.

Also, do you know if either the Trygve Bræin or Per Audun øvstehage mentioned in your materials are available or willing to do additional research?

Goodbye for now and I’ll try to write again soon.

Your Cousin, 

Ron Dahl

